	CELEBRATION OF THE 15TH ANNIVERSARY OF THE PRESENCE OF THE RELIGIOUS ADORERS IN BRAZIL


	With great joy, as a family, and as a large family that we are, we have just celebrated 15 years of Adorers' presence in Brazil.  And we say, "as the large family that we are" because this celebration has brought together sisters and lay people " dispersed" and united from the most diverse places on this planet earth of ours.  The Ruah, the Spirit of God, during this difficult situation of pandemic, has awakened us to new forms of encounter, and the "virtual" is becoming a great opportunity. From the most diverse places where there is an Adorer presence, we have been accompanied in this celebration, uniting through the different means by which the main event was transmitted.  We received many messages of affection, encouragement, and gratitude. Thank you for being present in our lives at this special moment.  Our sisters of the Province of America made us experience that distances are not an impediment and that, to be a province is to be part of a great community that was present, almost in its entirety, at the celebration and, on behalf of the whole Province, we received a beautiful message from our Provincial Superior, Gabriela Valot, who contextualized the celebration in the context of the celebration of the 165th anniversary of the foundation of the Congregation and encouraged us to look at the past to revitalize the future, which will lead us, in the near future, to begin a new experience in Brazil as a community that tends to itinerancy, to intercongregationality and interculturality, a going to the frontier, material and existential, as the Spirit urges us through Pope Francis. Our sister Carmen Centenera, from heaven, was also present at our celebration, and there were many moments in which her memory was manifested with special strength.

	Celebration with the family, distant in space, close in love, but also celebration with those who are now near, and who have helped us so much in the organization, preparation and realization of the main event: parish, pastoral of communication, friends, laity of the Adorer family, religious life in São Luís and many others.  It was a precious experience of communion.

We began this festivity on Saturday 25th September, around the Eucharistic table, in which we were able to remember the passage of God through the Adorer charism during these 15 years of presence; we prolonged this celebration by seeing and listening to various testimonies of the experience of the charism in different activities and situations.  And we ended this first moment by celebrating with a big anniversary "torta" - "cake" - "bolo".  The celebration continued 29 September, the exact date of the arrival of the sisters in Brazil, with a meeting with the lay people who are closest to the community and with whom a process is being carried out so that the charism can continue to bear fruit in these lands of Maranhao.  And as the celebrant repeated several times during the Eucharist: "The seed fell on good soil and bore much fruit".  
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